
Learning to Live  Living to Love Loving to Learn 

This will be the final Weekly Newsletter of this half term. Next week, we will be send-

ing out our Autumn 1 round up which will give you an overview of just how busy the 

children have been this half term. Thank you to parents and carers for all your support 

over this half term. The high level of parent involvement we have in school is some-

thing we are very proud of.  

You will also receive a Curriculum Newsletter next week which will give an overview of 

teaching and learning for the next half term. Within this there will be key vocabulary 

for each subject which you can introduce to your child over the half term holiday. 

Also, please find a link to a governing board update following the curriculum com-

mittee meeting on Tuesday 10th October.  

Parent Consultations 

Monday 23rd October—Y6 

Tuesday 24th October—All Classes (including Y6) 

Wednesday 25th October— All Classes (Except Y6)  

Parent consultations will take place next week in school. Appointments will last 

for ten minutes. Please support Teachers to keep to the allocated time so that 

they are on time for other Parents and Carers.  

Parents should wait for their appointments in the following areas:  

Robins—Staffroom (in through Robins door, top of stairs to the left) 

Swallows—Class Two porch.  

Kingfishers—outside Class Three (in through Robins door, top of stairs to the right) 

Owls—outside Class Four (in through the hall door, top of stairs)  

Eagles—Class Five cloakroom (in through the hall door) 

After School Club will be running until 6pm. Club staff will not be able to supervise children 

unless they have been booked in to club. Please do not leave children unattended.  

https://www.kildwickceschool.org.uk/news/2023/october/governing-board-update-curriculum-committee-october-2023


Come Back To School!  
This year we are inviting parents and carers into school to learn alongside their chil-

dren on two separate occasions over the year. Thank you to those 

of who have already been in, it has been great to see you!  

Please see below for dates and times for the remaining year 

groups.  

        

* Owls (Year 5 only) - 29th November @ 2pm  

* Kingfishers & Owls (Year 4 only) 30th November @ 

2pm  

* Kingfishers (Year 3 only) 5th December @2pm  

 

Christmas Fair  - Friday 1st December 

A message from Gemma Harling – PTA Chair  
 

Dare I say Christmas is only ten weeks away and so our thoughts move to the Christmas 

fair which the children always love to attend.  

 

It will take place after school on Friday 1st December and we need your help to make it a 

success. Please make contact with Gemma Harling on 07792845885 if you can help in any 

of the following ways: 

 Either in the lead up to the fair to wrap presents 

 Help with donations towards the raffle or ask businesses you know to donate 

 Sell raffle tickets far and wide!  Raffle tickets will be sent home with children soon. 

Once they have sold them, ask us for more! 

 Donate unwanted gifts for the family Secret Santa. On the last day of term children 

can buy one or two gifts for the adults at home and staff will wrap these ready to go 

under the Christmas tree. We will be asking for a contribution for this but all children 

will be allowed to choose a gift regardless of payment made. 

 Set up on the day, help at the fair or tidy up afterwards 

 

All help is very much appreciated and we can only hold events with your support. 

There will be more details to follow over the coming weeks regarding the Christmas Fair. 

Please keep an eye out.  



Children In Need 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

On Friday 17th November children are 

invited to come into school wearing 

Non Uniform. If children would like to 

organise any other fundraising initia-

tives for Children in Need they can 

chat to their class teachers. All funds 

raised (including payment for non uni-

form) should be paid directly to Chil-

dren in Need via this link 

Open Day for prospective Reception Starters—September 2024 

If you have a child due to start Reception in 2024, why not come along to one of our Open 
Days! 

Saturday 11th November 2023 - Come anytime between 09:30 & 11:30. 

Thursday 16th November 2023 - Come anytime between 14:00 & 15:00. 

It would be great if you could confirm which day you intend to attend by emailing the school 
office at office@kildwickce.uk or phoning 
01535 633682. 

Please share this information with friends 
and family that may be interested.  

We look forward to seeing you there! 

 

 

Remembrance Day 
Children will be able to purchase 

Remembrance Day merchandise 

in school after half term. This 

will be on sale from week com-

mencing 6th November 2023. 

Children can bring cash dona-

tions into school—please send in 

a clearly marked envelope with 

your child’s name and class on.    

https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=11613
mailto:office@kildwickce.uk


There will be other dates that will be added to the diary as the term progresses, please keep an 

eye on emails, Google Classroom and Newsletters.  

 

Monday 23rd October  - Y6 Parent Consultation 3.30-6pm 
Tuesday 24th October—Parent Consultation—all classes  
Wednesday 25th October—Parent Consultation (not Y6) 
Friday 27th October—End of the first half term 
 
Monday 6th November—New half term begins 
Friday 10th November—Remembrance service in church 2pm  
Saturday 11th November—Open Day, prospective Reception starters Sept 2024 9.30am—12pm 
Monday 13th November—Anti Bullying week begins 
Wednesday 15th November—Girls Football tournament—Year 5 / 6  
Thursday 16th November— Open Day for prospective Reception starters Sept 2024 2—3pm 
Tuesday 21st November—Finance & Resources Governor meeting  
Friday 24th November—Non Uniform for donations of bottles / chocolate for the Christmas Fair  
Friday 1st December—Reverse Advent Begins  
Friday 1st December—Christmas Fair—(please see details above)  
Tuesday 5th December— Full Governing Body Meeting  
Friday 15th December—Christingle Service in Church—2pm  
Monday 18th December—KS2 Carol Concert in church—5.30pm 
Wednesday 20th December—EYFS / KS1 Nativity in Church—2pm  / 5.30pm 
Friday 22nd December—Christmas Jumper Day / Christmas Party Lunch / Christmas Class Party 
 

Tuesday 9th January—Spring term begins   

 
 
 

Autumn Term 2023 



 

The Autumn 1 ‘round up’ Newsletter will be sent out next week. 

The Curriculum Newsletter for Autumn 2 will be sent out next week.  

Extra Curricular Clubs this week 

       

                                            

                              

Parent Forum  

SEND 

The next Parent Forum this term will 

be on Friday 8th December at 9am.  

The focus of this forum will be SEN. If 

your child has Special Educational 

Needs (or you think they may have) 

this is a great opportunity to meet up 

with other parents and carers and Miss 

Akrigg.  It will also be an opportunity 

to feedback to us and help us continue 

to improve.  

This will take place in the church along-

side the ‘Flapjack Friday’ stand.  

The Parent Forum is an excellent way 

for home and 

school to work in 

partnership.  

Monday Taekwondo—KS2 

 

Tuesday  These clubs are not running as it is the 

last week of the half term.  

Wednesday  These clubs are not running as it is the 

last week of the half term.  

Thursday  These clubs are not running as it is the 

last week of the half term.  

Robins Learning to Live —  Arley 

Living to Love —  Ferne 

Loving to Learn — Emilia / Annabelle  

Swallows Learning to Live — Freya C 

Living to Love — Ibrahim 

Loving to Learn — Teddy 

Kingfishers Learning to Live — Ella 

Living to Love — Ettienne 

Loving to Learn —  Archie C 

Owls Learning to Live — Susanna 

Living to Love — Austin 

Loving to Learn — Olivia 

Eagles  Learning to Live — Zach 

Living to Love — Elsie 

Loving to Learn — Tommy 



 

 
 



 

 



 

 
 




